

April 23, 2012

Dalton McGuinty, Premier Legislative Building Rm. 281 Queen's Park Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Mr. McGuinty,

Re: Modernizing Lottery and Gaming in Ontario

At a meeting held on April 16, 2012, the Council of the Township of Cavan Monaghan passed the following resolution:

WHEREAS the implementation of the OLG Report Modernizing Lottery and Gaming in Ontario will impact municipalities and the future of gaming;

Be it resolved that the Township of Cavan Monaghan will continue to support gaming, and will continue to be a willing host municipality for gaming as it evolves;

Further, be it resolved that a copy of this motion be sent to the Premier of Ontario, Dalton McGuinty, Finance Minister, Dwight Duncan and the President and CEO of OLG, Rod Phillips.

Yours truly,

Elana Arthurs

E. A. Shurs

Clerk

Township of Cavan Monaghan

cc:

Dwight Duncan, Finance Minister

Rod Phillips, President and CEO of OLG

Paul Godfrey, OLG Chairman

Dan Taylor, CEO of the Greater Peterborough Area Economic Development Corporation

Mayors of OLG Host Municipalities

988 County Road 10 Millbrook, Ontario LOA 1G0

www.cavanmonaghan.net

Phone: (705) 932-2929 Fax: (705) 932-3458

Email: services@cavanmonaghan.net